
SLO Bytes Computer Users’ Group 
Minutes of the February 5th 2012 meeting of the SLO Bytes of the Board of Directors.
Officers present:  Earl Kaplan, John Waller, Bob Mires, Alan Raul, Ralph Sutter
Absent:  none
Other volunteers present:  Ray Miklas, Bob Grover, Don Jones, Debi Schmitt
The meeting was called to order at 12:06 p. m.  The minutes for the 01/01/2012 Board Meeting were approved as submitted.

Earl Kaplan reminded the board that he would be unable to attend the March 2012 meeting.  In the absence of the President, the meeting is normally chaired by the Vice President, John Waller.  In the event that John is unavailable, the group asked the Secretary, Ralph Sutter, to conduct that meeting.

Kaplan asked if SLO Bytes should discontinue the monthly prize drawing, replacing it with a drawing every three months.  The board discussed the pros and cons.  By offering the prizes less frequently, we could afford to give more substantial items.  However, we were unsure what effect this might have on attendance.  Ralph Sutter proposed that we ask the general membership attending today’s meeting for guidance.  The other board members agreed.  
Earl raised the ongoing issue of how to find presenters for the General Sessions.  One source is the Speakers’ Page on the APCUG website.  John Waller indicated that he would contact the MAC Superstore again.  Bob Mires stated that Michael Boyer, who was originally slated to speak at the February meeting, will be available for the March meeting.

Several members spoke of the past successes of having round table discussions, drawing from the in-house expertise that already exists within our general membership.  The challenge is to dispel the all too common perception that an expert is anyone from out of town.

The Board authorized Ralph Sutter to create a business card for SLO Bytes and have copies printed for distribution to prospective members.

The Board discussed the preferred method of distributing HardCopy, the club’s monthly newsletter.  Currently, it is posted on line.  Then, members are notified via e-mail that it is available for download.  Earl asked why the newsletter wasn’t e-mailed directly to the members.  Sutter responded that it was in consideration of those members with slow Internet connections.  Numerous Board members responded that Internet speed is relative and few members still have dial-up connections.  The board will continue to discuss the issue.

Sutter indicated that many SLO Bytes members had not opted in to the new Google Groups listserv.  He will resend the invitation and remind members present at today’s meeting that the invitation will be coming.

Kaplan announced that he had received two books from O’Reilly Press; Windows – Inside Out and Office 2010; the Missing Manual.  He proposed that they be made available for check-out to members.  Sutter will announce their availability in the next newsletter.

The meeting ended at 12:49 p. m.
Ralph Sutter
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